
 
 
I have been a member of Murwillumbah Golf Club for 16 years and a member of the Board 
of Directors for the past 12 years. I have been an active member of the Finance 
Committee and I believe have helped contribute to the progress of the Club during that 
time. I have been an active voice for both the men and women members of the Club and 
would like to continue in that role. 
 
Prior to retiring, I worked for a Solicitor as his Private Secretary and achieved the position 
of Para Legal for the practice. I was responsible for 150 clients. I left for a period of 6 years 
to take up a position offered to me as Electorate Secretary to my local Member of 
Parliament who also was the Minister for Sport. I worked in that position for 6 years and 
was on Committees with the Prime Minister and Premier at that time. I returned to my 
position with the Solicitor after there was a change of Government. 
 
Marilyn Parkes.  


